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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Ameren Missouri’s 2023 
Utility Resource Filing pursuant to 20 CSR 
4240 – Chapter 22. 

) 
) File No. EO-2024-0020 
) 

  
NOTICE OF INTENTION TO SUBMIT NOTICE AND  

SUPPORTING MATERIALS UNDER 20 CSR 4240-22.080(12) 
 

Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri is providing the above-referenced notice, as 

follows: 

1. On September 26, 2023, Ameren Missouri filed its triennial 2023 Integrated 

Resource Plan (“2023 IRP”) with the Missouri Public Service Commission ("Commission") in 

File No. EO-2024-0020 in accordance with 20 CSR 4240-22.080(2). 

2. On February 11, 2025, Ameren Missouri's Board of Directors determined that the 

preferred resource plan (“PRP”) set forth in its 2023 IRP was no longer appropriate and formally 

adopted a new PRP. 

3. The primary reasons for the change in Ameren Missouri's PRP are as follows: 

a. Ameren Missouri expects significant growth in customer 
demand driven by the development of new data centers in its 
service territory, with additional demand of 1.5 GW by 2032 
and 2.5 GW by 2040. 
 

b. Ameren Missouri has also revised its plans for customer energy 
efficiency and demand response programs under the provisions 
of the Missouri Energy Efficiency Investment Act (“MEEIA”) 
to reflect the plan represented in the non-unanimous stipulation 
and agreement approved by the Commission in File No. EO-
2023-0136. 
 

4. Ameren Missouri's newly adopted PRP is summarized in the figure below. 
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5. Ameren Missouri intends to file its formal notification of change in PRP in 

accordance with 20 CSR 4240-22.080(12) no later than sixty days from the date of its decision to 

adopt its new PRP. 

6. Ameren Missouri's formal notification will include analysis and discussion of 

alternate data center load scenarios, including a high scenario that reflects 2 GW of data center 

load additions by 2032 and 3.5 GW by 2040 and a low scenario that reflects 500 MW by 2032. 

7. Ameren Missouri's formal notification of change in PRP will also include certain 

analyses pursuant to a Joint Filing filed with the Commission in this docket on June 11, 2024. 

  



3 
 

       Respectfully submitted, 

       /s/ Wendy Tatro__________ 
  Wendy K. Tatro, Bar #60261 

Director and Assistant General Counsel 
Ameren Missouri 
P.O. Box 66149 (MC 1310) 
1901 Chouteau Avenue 
St. Louis, MO 63166-6149  
(T) 314-861-1705 
(F) 314-554-4014 
AmerenMOService@ameren.com 
 
/s/ James B. Lowery___________  
James B. Lowery, MO Bar #40503 
JBL Law, LLC 
3406 Whitney Ct. 
Columbia, MO 65203 
Telephone: (573) 476-0050 
lowery@jbllawllc.com  
 
Attorneys for Union Electric Company 
d/b/a Ameren Missouri 

mailto:AmerenMOService@ameren.com
mailto:lowery@jbllawllc.com
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

The undersigned hereby certifies that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was 

served upon the parties listed on the official service list by e-mail on this 13th day of February, 

2025. 

 
/s/ Wendy K. Tatro  
Wendy K. Tatro 
 


	/s/ Wendy K. Tatro

